Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 14 June 2010
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. this date at Dave Thompson’s home.  The following members were present:  Dave Thompson, Rosemary Nadelen, Paul Goodier, and Kay Muns.

There were no corrections to the May Board minutes.

Paul Goodier, Treasurer, gave us a hard copy of his report showing payables of $1,503.03, income of $339.00, $2,037.99 in the Checking Account and $25,131.60 in the Savings Account.  We still have 29 outstanding assessment payments, of which 6 remain from 2009.  Dave suggested Paul send a rather strong letter to the 2010 owners.  Dave will ask our attorney to send letters to four of the delinquent homeowners from 2009.  Kay offered to call two of the people in that group.  Paul’s report was approved.
Paul explained he has been researching financial software programs that would be suitable for our association.  His recommendation is to buy Easy/As for $100, which was the least expensive but adequate for our needs.  The company offers lifetime upgrades at no charge.  The Board agreed he should order the software.

Rosemary announced she did not attend the CAI meeting this month, and that she will skip any of those she considers not relevant for us

She passed out copies of the Picnic in the Park activity that we have set for 10 July at the San Gabriel Cul-de-Sac.  She will distribute the notices on San Gabriel, Dave will do this for San Clemente and San Bruno, Paul will take care of San Fernando, and Kay will do the same for San Antonio.
Rosemary had recorded ten violations from the residents on San Bruno. She will send her report to Kay so that form notices can be sent out.  Dave and Paul have not been able to check the other four streets as yet.

The distinctive ring Kay had on her phone is no longer available, now that she receives her phone service through a cable company.  She felt she did not receive many calls to it, since most homeowners use the Board names and numbers that are included on all our mailings/handouts and Website.

Rosemary suggested we think about increasing our annual assessment for 2011 so that all the streetlights on each street can be kept lighted.  We will address this item again in the fall.

Our July meeting was set for the 19th at 4:00 p.m. at Dave Thompson’s home.  Since there was no further business to come before the meeting, it was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Kay Muns, Secretary

